
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 2020  

News 

A message from Inspector Maxwell 
“I write this to you all in unusual times. The word that is being used within the media is ‘unprecedented’ and I 
think this is an accurate description.  
Every single one of us has our part to play in beating this virus and returning us all to normality.  
We need to listen to the advice of the Government to “Stay home, Save Lives”  
I can promise you all that my officers will continue to be visible and available to you as we navigate through this.  
We are lucky that we have great relationships with our Parishes, our communities, our Councillors, our partners 
in Hinckley and Bosworth and Blaby District Council and our businesses. Now more than ever lets join together, 
look after each other, protect and support our vulnerable and ultimately save lives.  
Inspector Emma Maxwell “ 

Our duty to protect – a message from the Chief Constable  
To the residents of Leicester Forest East, Kirby Muxloe and Glenfield, 
The police have been given new powers to help keep people safe. 
As your Chief Constable I would like to make a pledge to you. In return, I ask for your support. 
Every day and night my officers and staff go above and beyond to protect our communities. 
Every officer at Leicestershire Police knows this as our duty - to protect the people and deal with those who 
cause harm. We do this by engaging with our communities, explaining and problem solving, and enforcing the 
law through action when we must. 
In this force’s 180 year history we have never faced a challenge like this. 
I pledge that my officers will continue to exercise our duty, as we have always done. We will protect you. We 
will engage positively. We will explain. We will be there when you need help - and we will take action to protect 
you and others from harm. 
I ask for your support in this. Help us to help you. Stay at home and together we will save lives. 
CC Simon Cole  
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More News from Leicestershire Police 
Further current news from Leicestershire Police can be viewed by visiting our website - 
https://leics.police.uk/news-appeals 

 

Neighbourhood Link – Have you signed up? 

Leicester Forest East, Kirby 

Muxloe and Glenfield  

Newsletter 

We want to encourage as many people as possible to sign up to our community messaging system, 

Neighbourhood Link. You will receive regular emails keeping you up to date about local policing issues, 

good news stories, crime prevention advice, witness appeals and local events. 

It is very easy to do and free! Register at www.neighbourhoodlink.co.uk  

 

 Quick Stat 

https://www.police.uk/leicestershire/NH22/ is a website that provides crime statistics where you live. 

Follow us on Twitter @blabypolice or Facebook /blabypolice 

Email hinckleyandblaby.npa@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk 
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Further News 

Live updates regarding Covid-19 from Leicestershire Police 
For the latest information on what the Police are doing in response to this please visit: 

 https://www.leics.police.uk/ 

 https://www.facebook.com/leicspolice/ 
Please ensure all you fact check all your information and obtain it from official government websites.  There is 
some misinformation out there. 

Damage to Business Premises on Baines Lane 
Last month we updated you about the fact this was an ongoing issue at the location.  Although proving the 
criminal damage offences will not be possible, the beat team have identified several individuals involved in Anti-
Social Behaviour (ASB) at the location.  These individuals will be dealt with involving their parents and Blaby 
District Council’s (BDC) ASB department.   

Memorial Hall Car Park 
We issued Section 59 Warning Notices to moped riders driving in a manner causing Anti-Social Behaviour at the 
location.  Further such behaviour anywhere within the next year will result in their vehicles being seized. 

School Visits 
We had a visit to The Glenfield School, where we spoke to the Year 6 pupils about Anti-Social Behaviour 
ensuring they were aware of what it is and how they can avoid causing issues for others whilst enjoying 
themselves in their local area.   
We also visited The Hall School in Glenfield and Castle Play Group in Kirby Muxloe where we spoke to the 
younger children about ‘People Who Help Us’.   

Beat Surgeries 
Unfortunately the parents evening at Fossebrook Primary School was cancelled.  We did however attend 
parents evening at Stafford Leys Primary School and spoke with several residents on a variety of issues 
answering their questions and providing advice.  No issues of wider concern were reported. 
Likewise, all beat surgeries have been cancelled until further notice in line with Government advice. 

Community Volunteering 
Given recent events, monitoring the Kirby Muxloe and Leicester Forest East Notice Boards as well as the 
Glenfield Page and Glenwatch group, it has been heartening to see the community coming together to ensure 
that those in need have been checked on and helped by the wider community.    
 

Your Beat Team 

We are always happy to hear from you. Please email us at 

hinckleyandblaby.npa@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk or call 101. 

 

 

Follow us on Twitter @blabypolice or Facebook /blabypolice 

Email hinckleyandblaby.npa@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk 
Page 2 

 

Sgt 637  
Ian Burton 

PC 2127  
Michael Payne 

PCSO 6641  
Calum Loades 

PCSO 6107  
Duane Wright 

PC 4706  
Jodie Neal 

     

 

Beat Team Changes 
After over a decade of working on this beat, PCSO Duane Wright is moving onto the neighbouring 
beat of Braunstone Town and Thorpe Astley.   
“It’s been a privilege to have worked so long on one area, working with all the local business’ and 
getting to know so many individuals well.  Policing has changed a lot over the years and I look 
forward to returning to my old beat with fond memories and experiences to take with me.” 
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